
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JUNE 21, 2004 

REPLACEMENT OF CPR FENCE ALONG ABELL AVENUE, WOODBRIDGE 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works in consultation with the Commissioner of 
Community Services and the Manager of Parks Services recommends that: 
 

That the necessary by-law be enacted to authorize the Mayor and the Clerk to sign an 
agreement with Canadian Pacific Railway to provide for the sharing of costs for the 
replacement of the chain link fence along the east side of Abell Avenue and Cheltenham 
Avenue abutting the CP Rail property. 

Purpose 

To initiate the replacement of the deteriorated chain link fence between the Abell and Cheltenham 
Avenues road allowance and the CP Railway tracks. 

Background   

An existing farm fence (approximately 135 M) is located along the CPR rail line on the east side 
of Abell Avenue north to the residential development at the north end of Abell Avenue as shown 
on Attachment 1. Residents have raised concerns about children crossing the CPR tracks from 
Memorial Hill on the east side of the tracks to access Abell Avenue on the west side. 
 
 A section of the existing 1.8M chain link fence (approximately 30M) between Memorial Hill and 
the tracks has been vandalized several times to keep this short cut open. The farm fence on the 
opposite side of the tracks is easily by-passed. 
 
An existing chain link fence (approximately 65M) behind the low-rise development on Abell 
Avenue has deteriorated. It would be necessary to connect a new fence to the existing fence to 
have a continuous barrier along the tracks. The fabric on this fence should be replaced also.  All 
newly installed wire mesh fence should be less then 37.5 millimeter (1.5 inch) fabric to prevent 
climbing. 
 
The estimate to complete this work, including removal of over grown trees and shrubs that may 
impede new fence installation and the planting of suitable new species to limit access to the fence 
is estimated at $20,000. CP Rail has agreed to one half the cost of the fence installation.  In order 
to participate in the cost sharing, CP Rail requires that the City sign an agreement substantially of 
the form shown in Attachment 2. 
 
The City of Vaughan share of the work, approximately $10,000 has not been specifically allocated 
in the operating budget.  The recently approved budget has severely restricted the City’s ability to 
absorb additional costs in the operating budget.  Should Council authorize the cost sharing with 
CP Rail, staff will work to identify sources of funding between the Public Works and Parks 
Department.  If funding cannot be provided from approved 2004 budgets, the work will have to be 
considered for 2005. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the Vaughan Vision 2007 which seeks to improve community safety 
through design, prevention, enforcement and education (1.1). 

 



 

 

Conclusion 

Due to the deteriorated condition of the City fence adjacent to the CP Railway tracks, pedestrians 
can easily cross the tracks between Memorial Hill Park and Cheltenham Avenue.  It is appropriate 
to replace the fence and to sign a cost sharing agreement with CPR to facilitate the work. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map 
2. Draft Agreement with CP Rail  

Report prepared by: 

Tom Sudak, Manager of Parks Services, Ext 6311 
Amanda Guida, Administrative Co-ordinator, Ext 8248 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng.,       
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works   



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


